


You may contend that the charge has been wrongly assessed or should be reduced or not imposed.
In deciding whether to reduce or not impose a charge, the Decision Maker must consider any
relevant reasons, including either of the following reasons: :

e whether payment of the charge, or part of the charge, would cause you financial hardship;
and

e whether the giving of access to the documents is in the general public interest.

If you are contending that the charge has been wrongly assessed, should be reduced, or should not
be imposed, you will need to provide full reasons for this contention.

Further information regarding FOI charges is available in the OAIC Fact Sheet 7 at Attachment A for
your reference.

Next steps

Under section 29 of the FOI Act, you have 30 days from the date of this letter to either:
e pay the $31.25 deposit or the full amount requested; or

e write to ACBPS seeking the charges to be reduced or not applied, stating your reasons.

Payment of the charges should be made payable to "Australian Customs and Border Protection
Service". If you wish to pay the charges electronically, please let us know and we will arrange for an
invoice to be raised providing you with the necessary details.

You can contact us in the following ways:

By post: FOI Coordinator By email: foi@customs.gov.au
Australian Customs and Border Protection Service

Customs House
5 Constitution Avenue By phone: 02 6275 5621
Canberra ACT 2601

If we have not heard from you at the end of 30 days, we will assume you have withdrawn this
request.

Please note that the period of time between the date of this notification of charges and your
response is not counted for the purposes of the 30 day statutory time limit. That is to say, the “clock
stops” from the date of this letter until we receive your response.

ACBPS will notify you of any additional charges in relation to your request or of a decision as soon as
is practicable.

If you have any enquiries concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me on
02 6275 5621.

Yours sincere

Cli
Director, Integration Taskforce
Australian Customs and Border Protection Service
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